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Since  the  W DC P lann ing 

Committee meeting on the 19th 

December the campaign group and 

supporting allies have been 

continuing with a strong and robust 

strategy to maintain pressure, 

inform the councillors and expose 

the Gateway falsehoods put forward 

by the developer. 

 

Action has been taken to establish 

why Toll Bar Island improvements 

have not yet started and also when 

they are likely. A cynical person 

might think this is being delayed to 

co-ordinate with Gateway! 

 

Your campaign team has spent 

many many hours combing through 

DVD transcripts of the “marathon” 

December Planning Committee 

meeting, identifying inaccuracies in 

advice given by Council Officers to 

questions asked by Planning 

Committee members. Individual 

letters have been sent to those 

councillors, pointing out the incorrect 

advice they were given on the night.  

 

As an example, Councillor Rhead 

asked if financial viability was a 

material concern? The reply offered 

by the Council's Legal officer was 

that profitability was not a concern, 

it was not the Councils concern how 

much profit the developer may or 

may not make! 

 

It is evident that if you were highly 

cynical you might think this a 

deliberate false and misleading 

reply or should you be of a more 

generous nature the response a 

serious mistake. In fact, financial 

viability to the delivery of a scheme 

is a very crucial factor and one that 

the Council have not sought any 

advice on. 

 

Another claim by the developers - 

Roxhill, was the number of Jobs 

created at several  of  the 

Newsletter Committee 

 

Welcome to the March issue! 
 
Thank you all for the donations we received for the Secret Santa stall we 
ran at the Christmas Fayre. Once again it was a great success and it is 
only through fundraising and donations that we are able to produce this 
newsletter. Thank you also to everyone who supported the turkey raffle. 
The lucky winners Tim and Lesley Goodhead. The prize as always was 
kindly donated by Heart of England Farms. 
 
Sadly, we report the death on the 2nd February of Bob Beale, a long-time 
and very well respected resident of this Village. He had lived in 
Bubbenhall since 1972 and during his life here he served on several 
committees, indeed it was Bob who along with his wife Rene who first 
produced our Village newsletter. He also helped with the restoration of 
the Church bells and also with the 
furnishing of the newly-built Village 
Hall. He enjoyed being part of the 
mowing gang who cut the grass 
weekly in the Churchyard.  
 
A very friendly and sociable fellow, he 
will be much missed by family, 
neighbours and friends.  
 
Rest in peace Bob. 
 
Newsletter Committee 

Newsletter Committee 
 
Caroline Coles<<<<<..7630 5287 
Gill Prudhoe<<<<<<..7630 7747 
Rose Woodforth<<<<<7630 2053 
 
Email: newsletter@bubbenhall.info 
 

Next issue out July 2013 
 
Please note all content is included at 
the discretion of the committee and 
articles may be edited before 
publication. 

M a r c h  2 0 1 3  

Gateway update 
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developments they have built. They 

went so far as to claim Tesco at 

Dirft and Amazon at Swansea were 

their developments. We have 

corrected this blatant untruth! None 

of the quoted developments were 

Roxhills’. There are many more 

examples we have acted on them all. 

 

The Independent report is being put 

together by GL Hearn and we have 

succeeded in getting many of our 

points included in the terms of 

reference.  

 

Some of the Campaign Group 

leaders (myself, Alan Roe, David 

Ellwood and David Wintle) along 

with Alan Yates of CPRE met with 

Nick Ireland (who leads the report 

for GL Hearn) on Monday 25th 

February. Nick explained how GL 

Hearn understood the brief and how 

and where they were obtaining 

information that will form the 

report’s conclusions.  

 

There were some very important 

points discussed, the main one 

being that GL Hearn clearly agreed 

that the search area for alternative 

sites is far broader than the 

conclusions formed by Savills on 

behalf of the developer and this would 

be material in establishing need.  

 

He went as far as to say the entire 

"Golden Triangle" (A line drawn 

from Peterborough to Nottingham to 

Milton Keynes and back to 

Peterborough) was in fact a 

consideration. Nick stated that it 

was obvious that Blythe Park in 

Solihull was a serious alternative, 

as was Rugby Gateway, Mira and 

Birch Coppice among many others, 

all of these sites were conveniently 

excluded by Savills in their report. 

A great deal of time was spent 

discussing job numbers.  

 

Regrettably, the Planning Committee 

did not include financial viability in 

the terms of reference and it is our 

contention that without this you 

cannot possibly judge if job creation 

is likely through the attraction of 

business as we have no way of 

knowing what rents could be charged.  

 

GL Hearn agreed that without the 

financial study all they can do is 

repeat the Lego Shed calculation of 

so many jobs per sq ft. However 

there was agreement that this was 

flawed.  

 

Nick Ireland was somewhat 

surprised to be informed that Roxhill 

Developments have no track record 

in delivering a single development 

that has resulted in job creation. 

 

The Gateway application was 

planned to come back before the 

Committee in March. This has now 

been postponed, and is likely to 

come back before the Committee in 

April. This allows time for all 

concerned to digest the report from 

GL Hearn, due the first week of 

March and make comments. 

 

I and the other Campaign members 

at the meeting do have faith that GL 

Hearn will deliver an honest and 

truthful report. They are a 

professional organisation that will 

not allow their reputation to be used 

for any cover up or advantage to a 

dubious developer.  

 

Our team plans to meet at the end 

of March to share our own findings 

after the reports publishing, from 

which we will if required write to the 

committee with any points that need 

clarification or greater emphasis.  

 

Our Local MPs have been kept 

informed and meetings held with 

Jeremy Wright MP. There is a 

meeting scheduled with Jeremy 

Wright for the end of March by 

Bubbenhall Parish Council. 

 

We do have a few more major 

blows to land before the next 

Planning Committee meeting and 

will make full use in an appropriate 

manner closer to the time! Stay 

tuned and thank you for your 

continued support. 

 

Mark Symes (28th February 2013). 

“Against the Gateway” Campaign 

Team 
 

Keep up to date with what's 

g o i n g  o n   s e e :  
 

www.againstthegateway.org 

Vacancy on the Parish Council 

The Parish Council currently has a 

vacancy after Cllr Richard Morrison 

resigned in December. It is hoped 

that a new Councillor will be co-

opted at the meeting in April. 

 

Housing 

Stephen Hay, Senior Planner for 

W D C  P o l i c y ,  P r o j e c t s  & 

Conservation presented to the 

Council his profiling work on 

villages, looking into the evidence 

behind categorising and creating 

village profiles. Currently WDC 

need to create 12,000 new homes 

by 2026, of these, 830 units have 

been allocated for 25 villages.  

 

The Council was shown a map of 

Parish Council 
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the village with four suggested 

areas for development (i.e. fields 

landowners are willing to sell). All 

the areas shown were green field 

sites with one located in the 

conservation area.  

 

The Council was asked whether 

they would support more housing in 

Bubbenhall. The Chair noted there 

was a national housing shortage, 

however the recent Affordable 

Housing exercise proved residents 

were not supportive of dwellings 

they believe not suitable for the 

village. Also the lack of suitable 

l o c a t i o n  d u e  t o  e x i s t i n g 

infrastructure problems, such as 

drainage was a concern. The PC 

agreed to look at Stephen Hay’s 

further research when complete. 

 

Gateway Zone 

The PC wrote to Cllr Illingworth, 

cha i rman of  the P lann ing 

Committee after representatives of 

the PCs of Bubbenhall and 

Stoneleigh had a meeting with GL 

Hearn, regarding concerns over the 

terms of reference of the new 

report. The consultants have been 

asked to respond to the question 

‘How many jobs are likely to be 

c r e a t e d  b y  t h e  G a t e w a y 

development?’ In the earlier Savill’s 

report this question was answered 

merely by reference to the size of 

the units to be built and their 

potential job capacities. The PC 

noted there was a big difference 

between likely and potential. 

 

The Gateway application will go to 

Planning Committee again on 9th or 

10th April. The Chair, Cllr Symes 

and Alan Roe will attend a meeting 

with Jeremy Wright MP at the end 

of March. 

 

Precept 

The Parish Council agreed the 

precept for 2013-14 should be 

£11,000. The Council noted the 9% 

increase in the band D charge 

however given the Gateway crisis, 

felt that residents will understand.  

 

Planning 

Recent applications include:  

• Leeming House, 2 Waverley 

Edge, Leamington Road: Ground 

floor single storey extension 

• Fir Cottage, Weston Lane: 

Variation of condition No.2 imposed 

on planning permission W/12/0956 

granted on 27th September 2012 for 

the erection of a two storey side 

extension and single storey rear 

extension 

• York Barn, Pagets Lane: Use of 

residential accommodation at The 

Cart Barn as a separate dwelling 

independent of York Barn. 

 

Neighbourhood Watch 

PCSO Ed King attended the 

meeting on 5th March to give advice 

to the Neighbourhood Watch 

Committee and Parish Council 

regarding recent increase in 

incidents in the Village. PCSO King 

stated that there have been 8 

incidents of theft in Bubbenhall over 

the last year; however the last 4 

were in February alone! Foot 

patrols have been increased from 

one a week to three and the mobile 

police station will be at the Village 

Hall on 7th April 1-1.30pm. PCSO 

King also mentioned the non-

emergency telephone number 101 

to use. The Chair thanked Ed for 

attending the meeting and 

mentioned how important the Safer 

Neighbourhood Team email 

newsletter was for disseminating 

information and also our own village 

mailing list, Ed also stated that the 

SNT is now on Twitter as well!  

  

Village Website 

The Parish Council’s website was 

first set up in 2001 designed by the 

then Clerk Mick Jeffs, who still 

updates the site despite not living in 

the village. In January the Parish 

Council and Village Hall Committee 

agreed to combine the PC website 

and Village Hall website into one 

website for the village. Jan Lucas 

has worked on the new site, which 

is now live (www.bubbenhall.info). 

The Parish Council thanked Jan 

and Mick for all their hard work.  

 

Liaison Committee 

The Wolston Fields application 

which includes the importation of 

900,000 tonnes of sand and gravel 

to Bubbenhall quarry is due to go to 

WCC Regulatory Committee on 4th 

June 2013.  

 

Smiths have confirmed that the 

Highways Agency do not want any 

further traffic using the Toll Bar 

roundabout and so lorries travelling 

from Wolston will avoid it. Smiths 

have stated that lorries will not go 

through Ryton when travelling from 

Wolston to Bubbenhall (i.e. fully 

loaded) however they will on the 

return journey (when empty). The 

Parish Council still objects most 

strongly to this application.  

 

Recreation Ground/ Youth Space 

Project 

Play bark will be ordered before the 

Easter holidays to top up the play 

areas.   

 

The application for a grant of 

£14,200 for the Youth Space 

Project from WDC has been 

approved. A copy of the notification 

letter has also been forwarded to 

WREN and this now completes the 

application to them for a grant. The 

WREN awarding body will meet in 

February  to  cons ide r  the 

application. Once the WREN grant 

has been determined it is proposed 

to facilitate a meeting between the 

chosen contractors and young 

people from the village as a step to 

drawing up the final specification for 

the new play area. 
 

 

 

Rose Woodforth - Parish Clerk 

bubbenhallpclerk@gmail.com  
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Christmas Fair 
The Church stall at the Christmas 

Fair raised a total of £150 for 

Church funds. Very many thanks to 

those who provided produce to sell, 

those who manned the stall, and 

those who came to buy. 

 

On 21st December, the Mummers, 

led by our Rector, performed the 

Ryton Mummers’ Play at all the 

pubs and clubs in our three villages. 

They thank supporters for donations 

totalling £154.02, to be divided 

between our three Churches. 

 

Many thanks to those who gave 

their time to arrange flowers, for 

donations and flowers given for 

Christmas. The Church looked 

lovely. May I add sincere thanks to 

Jackie and all those members of the 

St Giles’ community who create 

beautiful arrangements in Church 

all the year round. 

Christmas services in Church 
It was lovely to see so many 

children and families at the 

Christingle and the Christmas Eve 

Crib Service. Many thanks to the 

children who read lessons and 

prayers, and to Jade, Grace, Leo 

and Amelia who played the main 

parts at our Christmas Eve Crib 

Service. At the Christingle Service, 

£71, of which £50 was Gift Aided, 

was donated for the Children’s 

Society. Thank you very much. 

 

Children in Church 
As mentioned it was lovely to have 

the presence and participation of so 

many children and their families at 

Christmas.  

 

Unfortunately, we don't at present 

have the resources - human and 

otherwise - to run regular children's 

worship at St Giles, (though the 

Rector and Rosemary would be 

delighted to hear from anyone who 

would like to form part of a team to 

help start up and run such 

services). However, there is always 

provision for children at St Leonard’s 

Church, Ryton 9.30am service, and 

Bubbenhall families with babies. 

 

Lent Jars in aid of Helen and 

Douglas House Children’s Hospice 
Please take a jar, collecting box or 

Gift-Aid envelope from church (or 

use a jam jar from home) and put in 

it the money you save by not buying 

the things (chocolate, gin?) you 

have given up for Lent. Bring your 

jar/box/envelope to Church at or 

after Easter. Thank you. 

 

Annual Parish Meeting/Annual 

Parochial Church Meeting 
These two meetings – which are so 

close together that they feel like one 

meeting – will take place this year 

after Parish Communion on 14th 

April at 5.30pm in Church. Both 

meetings are open to anyone who 

wishes to attend, though there are 

restrictions on who may vote. The 

Annual Parish Meeting is for the 

election of Churchwardens, and 

anyone on the civil electoral roll 

St Giles’ Church 

Rector:  The Reverend David                               

    Wintle  7630 1283 

Reader: Rosemary King  

        01788 573067 

Church Warden: Jackie Lloyd 

   7630 2836 

Easter fun at the Malt  

Easter Sunday begins with Tweety Pie and Roger 
Rabbit, walking from the Malt Shovel starting at 
9.30am to Stoneleigh Club and crawling back 
(again), we know this may be a bit energetic for 
some on an Easter Sunday morning, so why don’t 
you sponsor Tweety Pie and Roger Rabbit in this 
mammoth expedition and enjoy a lie in while 
thinking of them hopping along the road to 
Stoneleigh.  All funds raised will be put towards 
purchasing defibrillators for the Bubbenhall 
Community First Responders. 
 
In the afternoon, starting at 3.15pm there will be an egg rolling 
competition on ‘Tanners Hill’ behind the Church.  Everyone to meet 
Tweety Pie and Roger Rabbit at the Malt Shovel no later than 3pm to 
walk to the egg rolling competition course. Please bring your own hard 
boiled decorated eggs. 
 
Tweety Pie and Roger Rabbit will then bring the children and ‘big 
children’ back to the Malt, where there will be an egg hunt in the Malt 
Shovel garden. 

 
Tweety Pie and Roger Rabbit do not want the ‘big 
children’ to be left out so there will be a children and 
adults egg and spoon race around the bowling green.  
Followed by an Easter bonnet parade for all ages, so 
come on let’s see what hat skills you have. 
 
Hot dogs will be served by the Bubbenhall Master Chef 
Mark, again all proceeds to the Bubbenhall Community 
First Responders. 
 
Lots of prizes to be won, come along for a fun afternoon. 

 
Sponsorship forms available from Clive Salt or the Malt Shovel. 
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who lives in the parish of 

Bubbenhall may vote. The Annual 

Parochial Church meeting receives 

reports on the life of the Church and 

hears any questions which you may 

have about St Giles’ Church. It also 

elects members to the PCC 

(Parochial Church Council), and 

anyone who is on the Church 

electoral roll may vote. 

 

Please consider carefully if you are 

able to offer to serve on the PCC. 

New ideas, new enthusiasm and 

new energy are always needed to 

ensure the vitality of your Parish 

Church into the future. Please have 

a word with the Churchwardens or 

Rector if you would like to serve 

your Parish Church in this way. 

 

Rosemary King 

Bubbenhall 100 Club was formed 

over 20 years ago, to help financially 

support the Village Hall and it has 

been hugely successful in raising 

funds to improve facilities and 

maintain the fabric of the building. 

 

You now have the opportunity to get 

involved in this most worthwhile 

scheme by buying one of the 12 

available numbers: 65, 67, 79, 85, 104, 

107, 127, 129, 171, 182, 185 &197.  

 

Each of these may be purchased 

for £10 (£1 per month for the rest of 

the year) and all numbers go into 

the draw for the next ten months 

giving you the chance to win up to 

£330! 

 

Every month there are four prizes. 

1st prize = £30, 2nd = £20, 3rd = £15 

& 4th = £10. In December and 

January we double the prize money. 

 

About half the membership fee is 

distributed as prize money in the 

monthly draw and half goes towards 

the maintenance and improvement 

of the Village Hall. Please help us to 

fulfil this year’s Village Hall 

improvement plans.  

 

T h e s e  i n c l u d e :  C o m p l e t e 

refurbishment of the disabled toilet 

facility including new lighting and 

baby changing facilities. Entire 

overhaul of the small kitchen facility 

incorporating a new serving hatch, 

improved storage and modern sink 

and hob. Redecoration of the 

Doctor's surgery and entrance lobby 

along with the installation of state of 

the art flooring throughout. 

 

If you already have a number we 

would love you to buy another and 

double your chance of winning! 

 

The lucky winners so far this year: 

 

January 

1st no. 158<<<<...Francis Roslin 

2nd no. 59 <<<<<...Gill Prudhoe 

3rd no. 130 <..<<..Dorothy Sibley 

4th no. 132 <<<...<<..Peter Bell 

 

February 

1st no. 96<<<...Maureen Aylwood 

2nd no. 35 <<<<<..Melvyn Lloyd 

3rd no.162....Derek & Wendy Howes 

4th no. 163 <<<<.....Jackie Lloyd 

 

As always many thanks for your 

support. 

 

Mike Wareham - 7630 6894 

mcwareham@gmail.com  

Bubbenhall 100 Club 

Bubbenhall ringers are affiliated to the Coventry Diocesan Guild. Our 

practice night is Wednesday and we ring from 7.30-9pm. New ringers/visitors 

always welcome. Sunday Service ringing takes place on first and third 

Sunday of the month. 

 

For further information on Guild and Rugby Deanery/Guild events, bells and/

or learning to ring please contact me. 

 

Susan Sheen – 7630 6339 

St Giles’ Bellringers  
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It was lovely to see all the children 

again after the Christmas holidays. 

Now it’s all systems go as we are 

working on our dance show which 

will be held this year in Leamington. 

 

The Show will be held at North 

Leamington High School on Sunday 

19 t h  May.  There are  two 

performances on the day at 3.30pm 

and 5.30pm. 

 

The costumes are currently being 

made and the children are very 

excited to be dancing in a theatre.  

 

Hopefully we will sell all our tickets 

as the money raised will be split 

between Myton Hospice (Rainbow 

Ripples Chi ld Bereavement 

Services) and Provost Williams 

School PTA. 

 

Tickets cost £3, to buy please 

contact me.  

 

We have a few more places in the 

Junior Disco class, Monday at 5pm 

for children in year 3 onwards, 

please contact me for more details. 

  

Thank you for your continued 

support.  

 

Sarah x 

7651 1387 

 

Sarah Cooke School of Dance  
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Delivery of local 

village Christmas 

cards   
 

Thank you to everyone who took advantage of our 

service of delivering your Christmas cards locally 

around the village. We were certainly kept busy 

and we raised £70 towards the Village Hall.  

 

Goodness knows how many miles we walked!  

 

Thank you for your 

support. 

 

Margaret and Gill  
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A warm welcome is extended to all 

those over 50 to join the monthly 

Friendly Club. We meet on a 

Monday once a month at the Village 

Hall, starting at 2pm until 4pm. The 

meeting only costs £3, including tea 

and biscuits. You will be made very 

welcome. 

 

The Club celebrated its 13th 

Birthday in February when Bob 

Powell provided the members with 

a wonderful afternoon of Musical 

Entertainment. 

 

On 11th March , we are being visited 

b y  W a r w i c k s h i r e  a n d 

Northamptonshire Air Ambulance. 

This will, I am sure prove to be a 

most interesting and enlightening 

afternoon.  

 

The Club‘s membership is not as 

good as we would like, so if you 

would like to come along, please 

do. It really is a good afternoon with 

friends! 

 

The committee have plans in place 

for a variety of entertaining guest 

speakers and at least one local trip 

in 2013. This is to Evesham 

Country Park and the town of 

Evesham, during the summer on 

10th June. 

 

It is with regret that I shall no longer 

be on the committee after Easter, I 

will however still be a member.  

 

Lyn Johnson - 7654 0311 

 

If you would like to talk to someone 

about the Club, please contact 

either: 

 

 

Rene Beale  7630 1727 

Beryl Locke  7630 6246 

Margaret Colbert 01788 787961 

Bubbenhall  

Community 

Keep Fit 

Club 
 
Lose weight and get fit with the 

support of your new local village 

Keep Fit Club. 

 

Each meeting includes a weigh-in 

(if you want it!), advice on diet and 

health plus a 45 minute aerobics 

and toning class suitable for all 

ages and fitness levels.  

 

Wednesdays 9.45-11.15am at the 

Village Hall, £4 per class.  

 

For further information contact Jan 

Stobart - 7630 3093 

Bubbenhall Friendly Club 
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Background 

Community First Responder Scheme 

(CFR) is a national initiative and 

forms an integrated part of the 

ambulance service. 

 

Bubbenhall CFR’s works under the 

West Midlands Ambulance Service 

(WMAS) First Responder Scheme. 

There are currently around 1,500 

Community First Responders 

working across the West Midlands 

region who are supported by a 

WMAS CFR Co-ordinator for 

Coventry & Warwickshire.   

 

CFRs operate to a strict deployment 

protocol and operating procedures 

set by WMAS NHS Trust, CFRs are 

called out by WMAS to life-

threatening, emergency, medical 

calls within their locality providing 

v i ta l  ' f i r s t -person-on-scene ' 

assistance to people who are ill or 

injured prior to the arrival of the 

ambulance crew.  

 

What are we trying to do? 

We are building a team of Community 

First Responders who live in 

Bubbenhall and the surrounding 

area. We will work in partnership 

with WMAS which provides the 

ambulance service in a large portion 

o f  the Midlands inc lud ing 

Warwickshire. Our volunteers will 

be trained by WMAS to National 

Ambulance Standards, (IHCD First 

Person on Scene) to deal with medical 

emergencies that are deemed 

immediately life threatening.  

 

We currently have two volunteers 

who have completed their theory 

and practical exams and another 

two volunteers who will start training 

in March 2013. This training 

includes how to use an Automated 

Defibrillator, a machine that can 

deliver a potentially lifesaving shock 

to a patient in cardiac arrest. The 

training also covers the use of 

oxygen/airway therapy and basic 

life support skills. After successful 

completion of training, volunteers 

are required to complete two ‘ride 

along’ sessions with qualified 

paramedics before being allowed to 

go operational. 

 

Why is this project needed? 
Government and NHS Guidelines 

stipulate that a person suffering 

from a heart attack, stroke etc 

should be stabilized within 8 

minutes for any chance of survival. 

Research shows that a person will 

have an 80% chance of survival if 

stabilised within 2 minutes. However 

for every minute after the initial 2 

minute period the person's chance 

of survival drops 10% per minute. 

Nationally 383,000 out of hospital 

cardiac arrests occur annually with 

88% of these arrests occurring at 

home. 

 

How will the scheme operate? 
Community First Responders are 

primarily called to attend "Category 

A" emergency calls, these are 999 

calls which the West Midlands 

Ambulance Service deems to be 

"Serious and/or life threatening" and 

therefore by their very nature, need 

medical help to arrive as quickly as 

possible, usually within the first 8 

minutes from the 999 call being made. 

"Category A" calls are usually 

where the patient is suffering from 

some of the following illnesses or 

symptoms: 

 

Cardiac arrest  

Unconscious and collapsed 

patients  

Chest pains (eg heart attacks 

and acute angina) 

Breathing difficulties (eg 

asthma, acute on-set 

bronchitis/emphysema)  

Diabetic emergencies (eg 

hypoglycaemia) 

Fitting or convulsions (eg 

epilepsy)  

Stroke (CVA)  

Anaphylaxis (allergic reaction)  

Choking patients  

 
When operational, WMAS will alert 

the team if there is a 999-call which 

needs an urgent response in our 

coverage area. The anticipated 

coverage area for this scheme will 

include the following villages – 

Bubbenhall, Baginton, Stoneleigh, 

Weston under Wetherley and 

Ashow.  

 

The scheme will also be able to 

provide backup to Ryton. Given the 

need to reach a casualty in the 

shortest possible time, in order to 

maximise the chances of saving life 

each of our team will carry a full set 

of response equipment, it is not 

considered a viable option to store 

or share this equipment in the 

village hall or any other central 

location. 

Community First Responders 
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Remember that for every minute 

spent collecting equipment the 

chances of survival decrease by 

10% once a person has gone in 

to cardiac arrest.  

 

In time it is hoped that Bubbenhall 

CFRS will be able to provide 24/7 

cover. However this level of cover 

will require more volunteers to be 

recruited. In the short term our 

service objective is to provide cover 

during periods of high risk as 

advised by WMAS and the Risk 

Profile contained within the 

Bubbenhall Emergency Plan. 

 

How much will the scheme cost? 

As volunteers, the team are 

committed to giving their time to 

respond to callouts, train and 

fundraising free-of-charge. In line 

with all other CFR Schemes, we will 

receive no funding from WMAS or 

the NHS and so we will be totally 

dependent on fundraising in our 

own community in order for the 

scheme to operate. 

 

Based upon the experience of CFR 

schemes already operating the cost 

of ful ly equipping (medical 

equipment and Personal Protective 

Equipment) one volunteer is 

£2,000. Thereafter the annual cost 

of running the service will be less 

than £500 per volunteer. 

 

So far BVE have pledged financial 

support and some residents in the 

village donated in excess of £200 

after their annual Christmas Dinner. 

In addition we have received some 

donations from residents within the 

village and a very successful 

fundraising event has been held at 

the Malt Shovel Public House who 

have nominated us as their Charity 

of the Year. Bubbenhall and other 

Parish Councils within the proposed 

coverage area will be approached 

for funding. 

 

What Governance arrangements 

will be put in place? 

Bubbenhall CFRs have applied to 

HMRC for recognition as a charity for 

tax purposes. In order to ensure open 

and transparent governance a 

constitution has been drawn up and a 

board of trustees has been appointed. 

 

Some ‘Myth Busters’ 

Whilst there are ‘Heart Start’ 

schemes in operation locally 

(Stoneleigh Deer Park Golf Club) 

the people trained at these locations 

do not respond outside the Golf Club. 

 

Contrary to popular belief there are 

not 40 trained CFRs in Ryton and 

there isn’t an AED stored in the 

village hall; there is only one 

volunteer CFR operating in Ryton 

and he keeps the required 

equipment with him at all times.  

 

The option of storing medical 

emergency equipment in the village 

hall or another central location is not 

a viable option if the scheme wants 

to meet its vision of saving life. 

 

If anyone would like to be involved 

either as a CFR or to help with 

fundraising please contact us via 

our website. 

 

Current CFRs 
Steve Haynes              
Jon Woodforth            
Rose Cragg                  
Dave Bevan 
 
info@bubbenhallcfrs.org.uk 
www.bubbenhallcfrs.org.uk 
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At the start of 2013 six of our oldest 

Rainbows moved up to Brownies – 

we wish them lots of fun there and 

as always we will miss them at 

Rainbows. We have since welcomed 

4 new Rainbows to our unit. 

 

This terms activities have included 

parachute games, making bird 

feeders, decorating snowflake 

cakes, making our own snowflakes 

with shiny beads and pipe cleaners 

and cards for Valentine’s Day we 

also celebrated Chinese New Year 

when we made snake pencil 

decorations, ate smarties with chop 

sticks and made red envelopes for 

their lucky gold coins. 

 

Rainbows is a pre-Brownie group 

for girls aged 5-7 years. To put your 

daughter’s name on our waiting list 

or for more information 

 

Margaret Robinson - 7630 5931 

Dawn Hands - 7630 4194  

 

Remembrance Sunday saw some 

of our Brownies parading through 

Stretton with the Scouts. After the 

Church Service we took over the 

village hall for the afternoon and did 

lots of crafts and cooking and went 

for a play in the park. 

 

We finished 2012 on a high.  Our 

Christmas Outing was to Coventry 

Sports Centre where we had the 

soft play area to ourselves and had 

an enjoyable time playing games 

and having juice and snacks.  We 

had a meeting making decorations 

for the Christmas tree we put in St 

Andrews Church each year.  Our 

tree looked spectacular this year 

and I was especially pleased to find 

at the end of the festival it had been 

moved to provide a backdrop for a 

wedding that was held in the 

Church after Christmas.  This made 

our Christmas good turn worthwhile.  

We ended our meetings with a party 

and a visit from Father Christmas. 

The Brownies asked Father 

Christmas some challenging 

questions about children in 

developing countries and whether 

they got any presents. 

 

This half term has been a short one.  

The Brownies helped each other to 

make Friendship Bracelets, have 

iced cakes and tried Chinese food 

and crafts.  We have played lots of 

old games and are learning some 

new ones.  

 

Some Brownies joined with girls 

from all over Rugby for an early 

Thinking Day Celebration where 

they experienced activities based 

on the theme “I Will Survive”, we 

made shelters, cooked chapattis, 

learnt semaphore, had an activity 

set by Water Aid and saw a film 

about children in developing 

countries.  It was a lot to take in but 

it definitely gave us something to 

think about. 

 

We are now looking forward to a 

District outing and a Pack Holiday 

later in the summer. 

 

If you would like to put your 

daughter’s name down for Brownies 

you now need to go on the Girl 

Guiding website and apply through 

our new system, ‘Join Us’, putting 

Bubbenhall as your option for units. 

We would love to have some new 

leaders, if you are interested please 

contact me. 

 

Beverley Suffell  - 01788 813674 

Brownies 

Rainbows 

As normal a big thank you to the 

parents who helped run the toddlers 

jam jar tombola stall at the 

Christmas Fayre. This is a valuable 

way of fundraising for the group 

which in turn helps keep the weekly 

running costs down. 

 

As is usual we had a very busy 

term before Christmas with lots of 

craft and games. The real highlight 

however, was the visit from Father 

Christmas! All the children were 

very excited about his visit although 

when the time came to actually 

meet him a few children were 

apprehensive about the man in the 

red outfit with the big white beard. 

All was fine when they realised that 

Father Christmas had a nice 

present for them! 

 

So after Christmas we faced the 

colder weather and snow but 

thankfully we have plenty of things 

to keep us busy inside. This term 

we will be busy again with lots of 

playing and craft to get through 

such as valentine cards and then 

onto the Easter activities and we 

will all be looking forward to the 

nicer weather with Spring when 

hopefully we can go outside to play. 

 

We are a very friendly group of 

toddlers who would welcome new 

members. We meet on a Thursday 

morning in the village hall from 

9.30-11.30am during term time 

only. So if you fancy an entertaining 

morning with a child from 0-3 years 

come along and join us. 

 

 

Lori - 7630 5355 

Toddlers  
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Following the recent spate of crime 

within the village, the Parish Council 

and the Bubbenhall Neighbourhood 

Watch invited our local Police 

Community Support Officer, Ed King 

along to the Parish Council meeting 

so that he could give a joint briefing 

on any action that we should take.  

 

Ed presented local crime statistics 

that illustrated how there had been 

only eight incidents of crime through 

the period March 2012 to February 

2013, but that four of these had 

occurred during February. He stated 

that in his view the level of crime in 

Bubbenhall is generally low, much 

lower than the surrounding area and 

that during his recent door to door 

enquiries following the car theft in 

Coopers Walk it was evident that 

the community is aware of the need 

to look after neighbour’s property 

when they are away, etc.  

 

Knowing that crime levels are low is 

obviously no consolation to the 

unfortunate victims that may have 

their property damaged or stolen, so 

it is important that we all remain 

vigilant in keeping our village as safe, 

secure and as crime free as we can 

by reporting all incidents and 

suspicious behaviour to the police. 

At the meeting Ed King informed us 

that there is a new non-emergency 

101 phone number that can be 

used across the country. This will 

connect callers directly to their local 

police station and is in addition to 

the usual emergency 999 number. 

 

We have a good Neighbourhood 

W a t c h  o r g a n i s a t i o n  w i t h 

representatives for every street in 

the village and with the aid of the 

communications technology that we 

have available, as well as the 

conventional note through the door, 

we can quickly alert the local 

community to any criminal events. 

 

There is one part of our village that 

does not have a Neighbourhood 

Watch representative, that is the 

Weston Lane / Waverly Edge area, 

so if there is anyone prepared to 

volunteer I would be pleased to 

hear from them. The task is not a 

difficult one it is just a matter of 

communicating the occasional 

police bulletins so please help if you 

can.  

 

 

 

Jeff Veasey - 7630 6151 

 

Mobile Police Station 
 
 

The mobile police station will 
be coming to Bubbenhall 

 
7th April 2013, 1-1.30pm 

 
Village Hall car park 

Neighbourhood Watch 
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A huge thank you to Jan Lucas who 

has spent many hours designing 

and developing our new website. 

Gone are the two, successful but 

rather tired sites and we now have 

just one state-of-the-art, easy to use 

website containing comprehensive 

information about all aspects of the 

village of Bubbenhall.  

 

There are lots of interesting facts 

about St Giles Church, village 

history and thorough coverage of 

Village Hall facilities, including new 

on-line booking, calendar and hall 

availability features. 

 

We have included a clear concise 

“News & Events” page, covering 

What’s On, News and Alerts.  

 

A “facilities” page gives details of 

Bubbenhall’s: First Responders, 

Buses, Schools, the Village Green 

and Doctors. There will be an 

opportunity for businesses who 

already advertise in the Newsletter 

to promote themselves on our Local 

Businesses page.  

 

There is an option for residents to 

add their own details to the Village 

Email List and there is a “notice 

board” feature allowing villagers to 

post items for sale or wanted, or 

make announcements. (Details yet 

to be agreed). 

 

P l e a s e  h a v e  a  l o o k  a t 

www.bubbenhall.info. We need your 

feedback to keep the site up to 

date, interesting, useful and most 

importantly of value to residents 

and visitors alike. 

 

Please let Jan Lucas know what 

you think. Contact him at:  

jan@bootfinder.co.uk. 

Introducing Bubbenhall’s Updated 

Website: 

www.bubbenhall.info  
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The Guides have had a busy but 
fun year so far in 2013! We have 
had some of our older Guides leave 
and some new faces join us. 
 
Cookery badges have been 
awarded and we have completed a 
Jaguar Challenge badge in which 
the girls had to design, build and 
‘sell’ a performance car – scale 

models not life-size! 
 
We took part in the Remembrance 
Parade in Stretton on Dunsmore 
and the girls that attended showed 
exemplary behaviour and displayed 
the utmost respect to all concerned 
– they were all a credit to the unit 
and their families. 
 
Building up to Arden 2014 we have 
started a Circus Skills badge, so far 
we have made two different kinds of 
juggling balls, our next challenge is 

to teach ourselves how to juggle. If 
you can juggle and would like to 
give us a lesson please give Bev or 
Karen a call. 
 
Any girl (between the ages of 10-
14) interested in joining Guiding can 
come along to the village hall on a 
Friday evening where we meet 
between 7.15-9pm during term 
time. 
 
Bev Whiting, Karen Tombs - 7630 
2798 

Guides 

Christmas Carols  

The annual Christmas Carols took 

place on 15th December again 

inside the Village Hall due to the 

poor weather. This time we were 

joined by Bilton Silver Band who 

played the usual favourite carols 

and other festive songs enjoyed by 

a large and enthusiastic crowd of 

villagers. Hot mulled wine and 

mince pies were provided and due 

to the fact the event was so 

successful, Bilton Silver Band have 

been booked again for this year.  

 

Bubbenhall Mid-Summer Event  

22nd  June 2013 

The annual Bubbenhall Village Fete 

will be held on the afternoon of 22nd 

June 2013. This year’s theme will 

be the Circus.  

 

It has been decided that no parade 

through the village will be organised 

this summer, however there will be 

prizes for the fancy dress competition 

based on the theme of circus that 

will be judged on the playing field 

with prizes for the best dressed 

children and adults! 

 

Fancy dress is not solely restricted 

to children - adults are also 

encouraged and invited to get working 

on their own costumes as well to 

make this year’s event memorable 

and fun for all the family. 

 

Afternoon entertainment on the 

playing field will be provided by:  

• Circus Skills Act 

• Jazz band trio 

• Steel band 

• Irish Dancers 

• Donkey rides 

• Fool Monty 

• Face painting 

• Village charity stalls 

• Traditional games 

• Home made cakes, teas and 

   soft drinks 

• Barbeque 

• Fully licensed bar 

 

There will not be a fireworks display 

later in the evening as it was felt the 

firework display worked well at the 

end of the Fruit and Flower Show 

scheduled to be held this year on 

Saturday 7th September. 

 

Bubbenhall Village Events have 

made or are making donations to 

Myton Hospice and other local 

village groups where requests have 

been received including the 

Community First Responders 

Scheme. Should any other village 

group require help please contact 

any other BVE Committee member. 

 

Casino Night 23rd March 2013 

To assist in raising funds for the 

village hall, BVE are organising a 

Casino night on Saturday 23rd 

March 2013. Complete with roulette 

table, Blackjack and other card and 

dice games. A fully licensed bar will 

be set up with profits from the bar 

going towards the village hall funds. 

Tickets will be £10 each and include 

one free drink and canapés will be 

served throughout the evening. 

There will be a prize for the person 

who accumulates the highest pot of 

‘money’. 

 

Please speak to a BVE Committee 

member should you require tickets 

for what should be a most 

entertaining evening.  

 

Bubbenhall Village 

Events 

Dates for your Diary 2013 
 
Casino Night - 23rd March  
Fete and Fun Day  - 22nd June  
Fruit and Flower Show - 7th  
   September  
Christmas Carols - 19th December  
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Easter Fun at 3pm, 31st March: egg rolling, egg and 

spoon race, egg hunt and Easter bonnet parade - see 

flyer for more details! 
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The Hall still has lots of capacity in the next few months (mainly at the 

weekends) for anyone wishing to hire the hall for a function or party etc.  

The facilities after the recent latest refurbishments are excellent and prices are very competitive with those of 

other similar venues.  

 

Contact Beverley Goddard on 7630 2354 for details of availability and prices. 

Bubbenhall Village Hall -  

Weekend Bookings 

Village Hall Accounts  

January-December 2012 
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We are hosting a Live and Local 

event ALBERTOSAURUS in the 

village hall at 8pm on Saturday 27th 

April. Our performer is described as 

having an old suitcase full of 

futuristic gadgets, a viola and an 

accordion and her act is a melting 

pot of indie pop, folk and classical 

music with a dinosaur theme so it 

should be an interesting evening 

and a change from our normal 

experiences. Tickets will be 

available from Margaret Robinson 

7630 5931. 

 

Our last event before Christmas 

was a piece of theatre and was well 

attended and I hope you all enjoyed 

it, We've never had scenery in the 

village hall before.  

We will be bidding for something 

similar for this year but we can't 

promise scenery. Live and Local is 

supported by the local authorities 

and the Arts Council enabling us to 

have local performances at 

subsidised rates. We find it difficult 

to fund such performances in a 

small village hall without those 

subsidies so please come along 

and support us. 

 

Judith - 7630 5164 

 

Informal get together of knitters, 

sewers, and needle workers< or 

just a natter! 

 

Experienced or just want to learn. 

Everyone welcome just come along. 

 

Malt Shovel pub Wednesday 

afternoons 2.30pm until 4pm. 

 

Not just for ladies we do have gents 

join us for a chat. 

 

See you there! 

 

 

    

Fund Raising EventFund Raising EventFund Raising EventFund Raising Event    
 

Join us on Saturday 23rd March 
and enjoy a night at the tables 
Licensed bar open all evening 

 
 
 
 
 

Ticket price £10 per person. Includes complimentary welcome drink and canapés served 
throughout the evening 

 
Starts at 7:45pm in the Village Hall 

 
All proceeds go to the Village Hall 

 
Tickets available from:  Don Thomas - 7630 5460 

Jon Hirons - 7630 6376 
 

or any BVE committee member 

BEG News Knit and 

Natter 
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The children at PWP have had a busy 
start to the year. Years 4 and 6 
went to the British Museum to learn 
about the Egyptians and Greeks.  
 
We’ve had chicken eggs in school 
(see photo), the children have had 
great fun watching them hatch! 
 
Thank you to everyone involved in 
the Art Exhibition held at Ryton 
Village Hall. The children's work 
was amazing talented and 
impressed all the visiting parents, 
relatives and residents. A huge 
thank you Mrs Farrell who has 
given up so much of her own time 
to make it such a success! Without 
her none of it would have been 
possible.  
 
5th March was a very exciting day in 
school! Kite Day allowed the 

children to explore the theme of 
windy weather through science, 
poetry and technology. Taking their 
learning outdoors, KS2 children 
measured wind speed, learned 
about the Beaufort Scale, wind 
turbines, made windmills and looked 
at how things fly. The younger 
children enjoyed whipping up a 
dessert, bubble pictures, interpreting 
wind through music and of course, 
making kites. A wonderful afternoon 
was spent flying kites at the 

recreation ground in Ryton! 
 
At the end of this academic year 
Mrs Holroyd will be retiring as Head 
Teacher. The Governors are 
working hard to organise her 
replacement. 

Provost Williams  

Primary School 

Regular Groups 
Group    Meets    Venue            Contact 
Friendly Club ................................... Mon (monthly)..<<..........................Village Hall ................................Beryl Locke - 7630 1727 

Mother & Toddler Group..................Thu, 9.30-11.30am.............................Village Hall....................................Lori Slark - 7630 5355 

Rainbows ........................................Thu 5.30-6.30pm................................Village Hall.....................Margaret Robinson - 7630 5931 

Brownies..........................................Tue, 5.30-7pm....................................Village Hall <<<<.....Beverley Suffell - 01788 813674   

Guides..............................................Fri, 7.15-9pm......................................Village Hall <<<<................Bev Whiting - 7630 2798 
Ryton Pools Volunteers....................Please contact Visitors Centre ..........Visitors Centre 

WCC Friday Mobile Library..............Every 3 weeks, 10.10-10.30am .........Ellesmere, Stoneleigh Road <<<<..................Mobile  

                 10.35-10.55am..........Lower End<<<<...<<<<..<<<<...Enquiry Line                      

                 11-11.30am.............Inside Out Nursery<<<<<<<<<. - 01926 851031 

Sarah Cooke Dance School.............Mon & Wed (see advert) ...................Village Hall <..........................Sarah Cooke - 7651 1387 

St Giles Bellringers Practice ............Wed, 7.30-9pm & Sat, 10.30am-12noon 

                                                                                                                        St Giles’ Church..................Susan Sheen - 7630 6339 

Young St Giles .................................First Sun each month, 11am-12noon...St Giles’ Church<<..Rosemary King - 01788 573067 

 
Dates for your diary 2013 

March 
23.........Casino Night, Village Hall - 

7.45pm 

 

April  
9.........Parish Council Meeting, 

Village Hall - 7.30pm 

27........Albertosaurus, Village Hall - 

8pm 

 

May  
14<<..Parish Council AGM, 

Village Hall - 7.30pm 

 

June 
7<<.Crowning of the May King 

and Queen, Provost 
Williams - 1.30-3.30pm 

8<<<..Provost Williams Gala -   

   1.30-4pm  

18<<...Parish Council Meeting, 

Village Hall - 7.30pm 
22<<<Village Fete & Fun Day 

 

July 
16<<<.Parish Council Meeting, 

Village Hall - 7.30pm 

 

September 
3<<...Parish Council Meeting, 

Village Hall - 7.30pm 

7<<.Fruit, Flower & Vegetable 

Show & Car Boot Sale 


